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Wellington fields Allotments Newsletter - Summer Edition.

The first publication of 2018. Don't forget, if you wish to contribute to future issues, please contact a member of the committee.


A.G.M.
This will be held on 27th July at 7.30 in the Memorial Hall.

Quiz.

It is our intention to run another of our popular fun Gardening Quiz’s.

Plots

We are in a good position with no Plot Vacancies and a small waiting list.

B.B.Q.

At the moment 2pm on the 8th September has been pencilled in as the date for a B.B.Q on the Allotments for Allotmenteers and their friends and family.

Rubbish and Recycling.

We appear to be accumulating rubbish again around the compost bins and somebody has to then take it away to the tip for the lazy people who put it there! Would people be particularly careful to remove bits of plastic that seem to be blowing about all over the site and then onto John's fields. However much you like Horses and Sheep - they are stupid creatures and may try and eat it!

Wildflower area.
The wildflower area is coming on well where the old building was, but badly needs watering and Nigel is happy to do this. There is an old bath on the empty plot and it would be good to use this as a small pond to encourage amphibians. It could be moved at the next working party and sited down by the bottom tap.
Rats.

At the moment the Rat man says that there is no real problem, but if Plot-holders feel they are being a nuisance they should report them to the committee.

Fruit Cages And Birds.

Please be aware that a lot of birds are becoming trapped in Fruit Cage Netting. They will die very quickly in this heat so check your netting daily.

Asbestos.

At last year's AGM, there was a reminder about disposing of the small pieces of asbestos safely, using the PC dustbin at the bottom of the site. The asbestos already collected in the bin, has been removed by the P.C., and notices have been put up reminding people of the correct procedures for dealing with it.

Woodchip.

Hopefully, by the time you read this there will have been another load of Woodchip delivered. It is FREE for any Plot-Holder to use on the site.

Manure.

Please remember to return all the empty manure bags that you use, because the Horse Man needs them to bring us more in. Without them being returned we wont get any more as they cost him a lot of money to keep replacing.

New Tenancy Agreements.

For some time the Committee have felt that our Tenancy Agreements needed updating, so new ones have been developed and are available to download on the website as are all of our other Documents.

FaceBook Page.

Dont forget we have our own FaceBook page that we would like to see more people using! You can post anything you want within reason about the Allotments.

www.facebook.com/WellingtonFieldsHixon
Allotment Blog.

One of our Plot-Holders writes a Blog for the Stafford And Stone Talking Newspaper once a month. It is not a traditional Gardening Tips, but does have some interesting information in it. This is a recent one that is still very relevant for a lot of people.

Hixon Allotments Diary Article Number 138.
A Drought?

We really are having a strange growing Season this year. At the time of writing this, at the end of June, we could almost be said to be in the middle of a Drought, as it seems like weeks since we had any proper rain. There is one big upside to this and that is normally, with more moisture about, it is so humid that we get the start of Potato Blight at the end of June. However, it has been so dry, and with no rain forecast for the next few days at the beginning of July, there is no signs of it anywhere! On the other hand the Potato tops haven’t grown very big due to the lack of moisture, so what the Potatoes will be like underneath I don’t know?

The prolonged dry weather caused some of my Brassicas (and Turnips which are related) to go to seed and they had to be replanted yet again, although a few survived. I had sown some more Beetroot, Kohl Rabi, Turnip, Lettuce and Radish Mooli, earlier in the month, in a Cold Frame. which came up well after just a few days, but I did put some shading on the Frame. A dry spell is not a good time to plant, but when the young plants, which were in Plug Trays, came out of the Frame, they were drying out so fast every day, that I was between the Devil and the Deep Blue Sea. I just couldn’t keep them watered so the seedlings were baking in the trays and shrivelling up. Consequently, I put them in the ground thinking they couldn’t be any worse off! They were planted out, as a second crop, in the small patches that had been cleared of Broad Beans, Garlic and the first crop Turnips.

When I did it the soil was baked hard with a layer of dust on the surface where I had been hoeing. It took a lot of water poured into the planting holes to give them a chance before I let them get on with it. I don’t like watering plants after they have gone in the ground, only when planting, but in really prolonged dry spells I do sometimes water a little after planting as it can prevent many plants, especially things like Beetroot, Tunips and Onions, from going to seed early.

Elsewhere my Garlic leaves started drying out and going brown at the end of June, so I have just dug them up and spread them out to dry naturally, on the ground, in the Sun. The Bulbs are not as big as they might be because surprisingly, Garlic likes water, although, you normally think of it as coming from a hot and dry place. One of my work Colleagues grew some Garlic for the first time and found that her Bulbs hadn’t divided into separate little Cloves. This can be due to them not having a cold spell in the Winter. Maybe she planted hers too late into the Spring, or it may be that the Poly Tunnel where she grew them was too warm over Winter for the seed Cloves to get properly chilled.

After being hit by the bad weather, first in the winter and then again by the late cold spell in the Spring, my Globe Artichokes looked really bad, but then they started to recover a bit and put on some growth. By the end of June they were starting to fruit, although the plants were very much smaller than usual which wasn’t helped by the dry weather because they do like a drink. Whether the number of Globes cut will be fewer I don’t know, but I have started cropping the first few of the season.

TV Gardeners talk of Mulching in the Autumn and through the Winter, but it can also be good to do it in the Summer, however, the soil must be thoroughly wet before covering it with Bark Chips, or Homemade Compost. If you do this it will help lock in the moisture preventing evaporation. Grass cuttings can also be used and they will impart some moisture to the soil as they decompose and dry out.

Elsewhere my Brassicas are doing better since the Chicken Wire was draped over them! It has certainly fooled the Pigeons who can’t figure out how to perch on it or walk over it! Of course it won’t stop the Cabbage Whites, but I was more worried about the Pigeons who were pecking the Cabbages back to tiny bits of stalk.

All over the Allotments you can see little netting cages of various sorts going up over plants to protect them. The fine weather has certainly got people interested in their plots.

If you would like to contribute to future publications, or have any comments regarding the format, please contact one of the Committee Members listed below. HAPPY GROWING!



Please Visit Our Website @ www.wellingtonfieldsallotments.org/ and our

FaceBook Page www.facebook.com/WellingtonFieldsHixon
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Don’t Forget








If you fancy taking on another Plot to grow a few more vegetables please see Jane Garner. There is only a short waiting list.





Contact Details For Jane Garner, Secretary - � HYPERLINK "mailto:fjanegarner@hotmail.com" ��fjanegarner@hotmail.com�











